Honorary Committees

10/1 - 3/31

Alliance for the Arts

Big Apple Greeter

Center for Architecture

Center for Children's Initiatives
City Harvest

Flushing Town Hall

Hetrick Martin Institute

John Jay College

NY Building Congress

NY Downtown Hospital

NY Junior Tennis League

NYC Audubon

Pratt Institute

SAGE

The Caring Community

Town Hall Foundation

VH1 Save the Music Foundation
In the Life Media

Anti Violence Project

Preston Robert Tisch Center at Duke University
Women's City Club of NY

NYU Interactive Telecommunicatiosn Program's Women's Entrepeneures Conference
Literacy Assistance Center

Kips Bay Boys and Girls Club
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Department of
Education
Dennis M. Walcott, Chancellor

Michael Best
General Counsel

Samantha M. Biletsky
Ethics Officer
Senior Counsel

May 27, 2011

New York City Conflicts of Interest Board
Wayne Hawley, Esq.

2 Lafayette Street, Suite 1010

New York, NY 10007

Re: Unaffiliated Not-For-Profits

Dear Mr. Hawley:

Pursuant to Conflicts of Interest Board Advisory Opinion 2008-6, the Education Equality
Project was an unaffiliated not-for-profit organization with the Department of Education during
the period October 1, 2010 through March 31, 2011. If you have any questions, please feel free
to call me at 212-374-3438.
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" Samantha M. Biletsky

Office of Legal Services » 52 Chambers Street « Room 308 « New York, NY 10007
Telephone: 212-374-6888 Fax: 212-374-5596



Environmental
Protection

Caswoll F. Holloway
Commissioner

Robin M. Levine
General Counsel
Bureau of Legal Affairs
rlevine@dep.nyc.gov

59-17 Junction Boulevard
Flushing, NY 11373

T: (718) 595-6586

F: (718) 595-6543

May 16, 2011

Via e-mail to Sheridan@coib.nyc.gov
Karrie Ann Sheridan, Esq.

Associate Counsel

New York City Conflicts of Interest Board
2 Lafayette Street, Suite 1010

New York, New York 10007

Re:  Semi-Annual Report — Fundraising, Donations and Affiliates
New York City Department of Environmental Protection
New York City Water Board

Dear Karrie Ann:

I am writing pursuant to New York City Conflict of Interest Board’s
Advisory Opinions 2003-4 and 2008-6.

Please be advised that the New York City Department of Environmental
Protection (DEP) did not solicit, nor did it receive, donations from individuals

or private entities with a cumulative value of $5,000 or more for the reporting
period October 1, 2010 — March 31, 2011.

Steven Lawitts, Executive Director of the New York City Water Board (WB)
has also confirmed that the WB did not solicit, nor did it receive, donations

from individuals or private entities with a cumulative value of $5,000 or more
for the reporting period October 1, 2010 — March 31, 2011.

DEP does not have any “affiliated” Not-for-Profit entities for which it engages
in fundraising activities. However, please be advised that it does have
relationships with several NFPs, including the Watershed Agricultural
Council, which receives federal and state funding, and the Catskill Watershed
Coalition. DEP did not engage in any fundraising activities with any NFPs.

If any additional information is required, please do not hesitate to contact me
at 718-595-4164.

laudette Espanol
Assistant Counsel

c Caswell F. Holloway, Commissioner
Steven Lawitts, Executive Director of the Water Board
Robin Levine, General Counsel
Elissa Stein Cushman, Deputy General Counsel
Frank Schiano, Assistant Counsel



Requesting Organization

Letter of Support Disclosure From October 1, 2010 through March 31, 2011

RFP Name

Date

Longevity (Hunter College/ CUNY)

the Lifespan

Completed |
1 Fortune Society Supportive Housing for Families and young Adults | 10/7/2010
2 Palladia Supportive Housing for Families and young Adults | 10/4/2010
3 Ali Forney Center OTDA Homeless Housing Program 11/12/2010
4 New Destiny Housing Corporation OTDA Homeless Housing Program 11/17/2010
5 Village Center for Care OTDA Homeless Housing Program 11/10/2010
6 The Door Supportive Housing for Families and young Adults | 10/8/2010
7 Women in Need Supportive Housing for Families and young Adults | 10/7/2010
8 New Destiny Housing Corporation Supportive Housing for Families and Young Adults | 10/7/2010
p| NYCDERAId Ofce o /il pod NYS Dept of Ed Literacy Zone 10/21/2010
Continuing Education
10| Legal Information for Families Today Community Cultural Enhancement 11/4/2010
11 Village Center for Care OTDA Homeless Housing Assistance 11/10/2010
12 Doe Fund OTDA Homeless Housing Assistance 11/17/2010
13 Puerto Rican Family Institute National Council of the Aging 11/18/2010
14 Camba NYS Nutrition Outreach and Ed 11/17/2010
15| Northern Manhattan Improvement Corp NYS Nutrition Outreach and Ed 11/17/2010
16 ALY Conter Torfisads mic g EOC Bridge Program 12/3/2010
Workforce Development
17 Synergia NYS Health Families 12/28/2010
18 Fortune Society DYCD Fatherhood Program 1/7/2011
19 Doe Fund DYCD Fatherhood Program 1/6/2011
20 Legal Information for Families DYCD Fatherhood Program 1712011
’ ; NYS DOH Hunger prevention and Nutrition
21 Met Council on Jewish Poverty Assitance Program (HPNAP) 2/4/2011
22 FEGS Targeted Assistance Grants 1/28/2011
23 Help USA Supportive Services for Veteran Families / Dept. of 3/10/2011
Veterans
24 Brookdale Cetner for Healthy Aging & |DOJ Research on Violence and Victimization Across 3/31/2011




THE City OF NEW YORK
OFFICE OF THE MAYOR
New York, N.Y. 10007

YOLANDA B. JIMENEZ
COMMISSIONER
OFFICE TO COMBAT DOMESTIC VIOLENCE

TO: Wayne Hawley

General Counsel

Conflicts of Interest Board
FROM: Yolanda Jimenez /
RE: April 8, 2011

DATE: In-kind Donations Received

No in-kind donations with an individual value, or an aggregate value of $5,000 or greater,
were received by the Mayor’s Office to Combat Domestic Violence during the period of
October 1, 2010 through March 31, 2011. As you know, all monetary gifts donated to
my office are deposited into the Mayor’s Fund to Advance New York City and the
Disclosure Form for those monetary gifts for the same time period is being provided to
you directly by Megan Sheekey, President of the Mayor’s Fund to Advance New York
City.

I have attached letters of support for three non-profit entities, South Brooklyn Legal
Services, Mount Sinai Sexual Assault and Violence Intervention Program, and Gina
Gibney Dance, Inc.
If you have any questions, do not hesitate to call.
cc: Deputy Mayor Carol Robles-Roman

Norma Abbene

Megan Sheekey

Attachments



Tue City oF NEW YORK
OFFICE OF THE MAYOR
New Yorwk, N.Y 10007

YOLANDA B JIMENEZ
COMMISSIONER

Ot 1o Comiat DOMESTIC VIOLENTE Febmﬂf)’ 21 ’ 2011 (212) 788-3156

Mr. John C. Gray

Project Director

South Brooklyn Legal Services
105 Court Street, 3rd Floor
Brooklyn, NY 11201

RE: U.S. Department of Justice, Office on Violence Against Women, FY 11 Legal Assistance
for Victims Grant Program

Dear Mr. Gray:

[ am writing to express my support for South Brooklyn Legal Service’s application for funding
titled “Legal Assistance tor Victims Grant Program.”

South Brooklyn Legal Services (SBLS) has been one of our on-site civil legal partners at the
New York City Family Justice Center in Brooklyn (BKFIC) since the Center opened in July
2005. The BKJFC is a one-stop shopping center for victims of domestic violence and is
administered by my oftice. SBLS currently provides essential civil legal screening, consultation
and representation to hundreds of BKFJC clients every year. Moreover, SBLS plays a key
leadership role at the Center by assisting my administrative staff in establishing best practices for
delivering civil legal services within a Family Justice Center model.

The proposed project would continue the important work SBLS has been doing on-site at the

BKFJC for the past year focusing on the civil legal needs of domestic violence victims who
“suffer from mental illness. This specific population is in great need of specialized civil legal

services, such as those provided by SBLS, that are tailored and sensitive to their unique needs.

Thank you for your continued support of domestic violence victims and their families.

Sincerely,
/)’
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THE City OF NEW YORK
OFFICE OF THE MAYOR
New York, N.Y. 10007

YOLANDA B. HMENEZ
COMMISSION
SSIONER March 31, 2011

OFFICE TO COMBAT DOMESTIC VIOLENCE

Ms. Gina Gibney
Executive Director
Gina Gibney Dance, Inc
890 Broadway, 5™ Floor
New York, NY 10003

RE: Walmart Foundation State Giving Program
Dear Ms. Gibney:

I am writing to express my support for Gina Gibney Dance, Inc’s application for funding titled
“Community Action for Domestic Violence.”

Gina Gibney Dance is a valuable organization that provides survivors of domestic violence a
wonderful opportunity to engage in a healing experience that helps them build their inner
strength. Their unique approach empowers women and children through self-expression. In
addition, by offering workshops to residents of domestic violence shelters, Gina Gibney Dance is
reaching an audience that is remarkably underserved. This specific population is in great need of
supportive services that will help survivors gain and maintain the strength it takes to overcome
an enormous personal challenge.

The proposed project would continue the important work Gina Gibney Dance has been
performing with residents of domestic violence shelters. Gina Gibney Dance is included in the
City of New York’s Resource Directory of Domestic Violence Services and our office has
partnered with them in the past to provide training for their staff and volunteers. We hope that
Gina Gibney Dance is able to continue to offer its important services to survivors in New York

City.

Thank you for your continued support of domestic violence victims and their families.




Mayor's Office to Combsat
Domaeatic Viclence
Farily Justice Center

Alexandra Patino
Executive Director

{T1A F7R-4501

New York City Family Justice Center, Queens
126-02 82™ Avenue
Kew Gardens, NY 11415

Yolanda B. Jimenez
Commigsioner

February 10, 2011

Valerie Roberts, Program Monitor

New York State Office of Office of Victims Services
1 Columbia Circle, Suite 200

Albany, New York 12203-6383

Dear Ms. Roberts:

As Executive Director of the New York City Family Justice Center,
Queens (QFIC) I want to express my support for the Mount Sinai
Sexual Assault and Violence Intervention (SAVI) Program. We have
had the pleasure of working with the staff of SAVI since the QFJC
opened its doors in July 2008.

SAVI is part of our one-stop center which serves 4,000 domestic
violence victims and their children annually. For 27 years, SAVI has
provided outstanding services to address the needs of sexual assault,
trafficking, and domestic violence survivors. We have developed an
excellent working relationship with SAVI that has been invaluable. We
work collaboratively to facilitate referrals, treatment, and advocacy,
and to ensure that survivors receive the best assistance possible.

We believe that the SAVI Program is a vital and necessary community
resource and look forward to our continued collaboration.

Sincerely,

Ve

Alexandra Patino
Executive Director
New York City Family Justice Center, Queens



May 2011 list of non-affiliated fundraising groups

British Memorial Trust Garden

City Parks Foundation (Swim for Life)
Broadway Malls Association

New York Restoration Project
Madison Square Park Conservancy
Friends of the High Line

Design Trust for Public Space



Office of the Public Advocate for the City of New York
Reporting Period October 1, 2010-March 31, 2011

As required by Advisory Opinion No. 2008-6, please find below a list of not-for-profit
entities for which the Office of the Public Advocate for the City of New York, based on a
determination by the agency head that the not-for-profit organization's work supports
the mission of the office, solicited support:

Japanese American Association of New York’s Japan Disaster Relief Fund
Japan Earthquake Relief Fund

Legal Information for Families Today

Life Camp, Inc.

Make the Road NY

Man Up

TWU Local 100 Widows and Orphans Fund

US Fund for Unicef



David Yassky Commissioner

2 Office of Legal Affairs
33 Beaver Street, 22" Floor

Taxi & Limousine : New York, NY 10004

Commission +1 212 676 1135 tel
+1 212 676 1102 fax

May 16,2011

Wayne Hawley

General Counsel

Conflicts of Interest Board
2 Lafayette St., St. 1010
New York, NY 10007

RE: TLC Fundraising Report for October 1, 2010 through March 31, 2011
Dear Mr. Hawley:

Pursuant to Board Opinions 2003-4 and 2008-6 respectively, the TLC hereby reports one
reportable donation during this past biannual period: a reward card, provided by Design Trust
for Public Space, for free taxi rides for a year, up to a maximum of $5,000, awarded, directly by
Design Trust, to an individual (selected randomly) who participated in the TLC’s public survey
of design preferences for the Taxi of Tomorrow.

The TLC did not solicit any donations for any unaffiliated not-for-profits during this reporting
period.

Please let us know if there is any additional information we can provide. As always, we thank
you for your attention to this matier.

Regards, _
David Nida
Assistant General Counsel

CC: David Yassky, Commissioner/Chair, TLC
Charles R. Fraser, Deputy Commissioner for Legal Affairs/General Counsel, TLC
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